
 

Norbury Court 
Roof Insulation 
Ecology Statement 

Generally 

The proposed works concern the internal loft space of the existing office.  

A bat and bird survey has been undertaken by John Blackburn of LRP Ecology - enclosed with this 
application.  

The external slate roof was replaced in 2003; it is tight, with no slipped slates; the hips are all wrapped 
with lead, and it is in very good condition. The roof covering and urban setting make it unsuitable for 
crevice dwellers. Bats and birds will not be affected by the proposal. 
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